

## **MEMORANDUM**

**Date:** 11/11/2024

**To:** Finance Committee

From: Pete Neuberger, Deputy Director of Public Works/City Engineer

**Subject:** Request to approve Change Order No. 1 to contract 42-24 for B-24 Asphalt

Paving for additional sidewalk replacement, in the amount of \$69,212.25 resulting in a decrease in contingency from \$50,000 to \$0. Overall contract

increases from \$1,407,816.40 to \$1,477,028.65.

The Department of Public Works (DPW) is requesting approval of Change Order No. 1 as an amendment to contract 42-24 for B-24 Asphalt Paving for additional sidewalk replacement, in the amount of \$69,212.25 resulting in a decrease in contingency from \$50,000 to \$0. Overall contract increases from \$1,407,816.40 to \$1,477,028.65.

During construction, DPW identified additional sidewalk requiring replacement due to condition compared to quantities identified in the B-24 bid documents.

Based on B-24 bid prices, the value of the additional requested sidewalk replacement is \$69,212.25, which exceeds the current contract contingency by \$19,212.25. Due to bid positive bid variances within the 17015 Sidewalk Construction account, DPW has sufficient remaining funds within the 17015.6809 account to cover the \$19,212.25.